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October 5, 2023 
 
 
Rachel Wilcox 
Compliance Analyst, Office of Water Quality 
Arkansas Energy and Environment  
     Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR  72118 
 
RE: Third Quarter 2023 Progress Report – Stuttgart Wastewater Treatment Facility 
 NPDES Permit #AR0034380 
 
Ms. Wilcox: 
 
This letter serves as the 2023 Third Quarter Progress Report for the City of Stuttgart wastewater 
treatment facility.  PMI has been tasked by the city to develop corrective action measures in response 
to CAO LIS 21-035.  The Corrective Action Plan has submitted and approved by DEQ and the 
milestone schedule tasks are in progress. 
 
Stuttgart has been awarded an APRA grant along with an ANRC loan for the wastewater plant 
improvements.  PMI has submitted an NPDES modification and construction permit to DEQ which is 
currently under review.  An advertisement for a construction manager is currently open and Requests 
for Proposals are due October 24, 2023.  Per the schedule set out in the RFP contractor selection will 
occur on November 7, 2023.  Notice to Proceed for construction of the treatment facility is scheduled 
to begin by end of 2023 and construction will commence when once the DEQ construction permit is 
received.   
 
Please contact me at 501-221-7122 or bwingfield@pmico.com with any questions or comments 
concerning this report. 
 
Sincerely,        
PMI, A Terracon Company         
 
 
 
Brad Wingfield, P.E.       
Principal – Environmental Department Manager 
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